
 

PINEHURST VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING SUMMARY: 

January 24, 2012 (Work Session and Regular Meeting) 
 

 

 

 Approved amendments to the Local Historic District Standards and Guidelines. 

 Authorized Mayor and Village Manager to engage Ms. Cari Goetcheus of the 

University of Georgia to contact the National Parks Service Southeast Regional 

Office in Atlanta to introduce herself and request a meeting to discuss specified 

issues regarding the National Historic Landmark district, a cultural landscape 

report, etc. 

 Adopted an ordinance to allow operation of properly equipped golf carts on 

Village streets and roads 24 hours a day. 

 Discussed proposed highway landscape beautification projects with Director of 

Public Services Walter Morgan and instructed him to proceed with the 

discussed projects. 

 Discussed combining of Planning and Zoning Board and Board of Adjustment 

and directed Director of Planning and Inspections Andrea Correll to begin the 

necessary steps to effect the change. 

 Amended the budget to add capital funds received for an outdoor stage. 

 Re-appointed Mr. Kevin Hardt to the Planning and Zoning Board for an 

additional two-year term. 

 Appointed Mr. Tom Campbell to the Conservation Commission to fill the 

unexpired term of Mr. Bart O’Connor. 

 Appointed Mrs. Virginia Fallon to the Water Committee for a two-year term. 

 Adopted a resolution to exempt architectural and engineering services from the 

qualification based selection process for a parking lot expansion at the Fair 

Barn. 

 Discussed options for reconfiguring the Council room to be more user friendly. 

 Recognized former Mayor Virginia Fallon and former Mayor Pro-Tem Joan 

Thurman with framed resolutions and a reception. 

 Conducted a Public Hearing to receive citizen comments about possible 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) applications that may be 

submitted by the Village to the North Carolina Department of Commerce 

(NCDOC) in 2012.  

 

 

                


